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Click here for Calendar 
 
 

Public Holiday 
Monday 9th March 

 
Fundraising Meeting 
Tuesday 10th March 

7 – 8pm 
 

Assembly 
Wednesday 11th March 

9am 
 

Governing Council Mtg 
Monday 16th March  

7pm    

 
V.I.P. Open Day 

Wednesday 18th March 
9am to 11am 

 

Pupil Free Day 
Friday 27th March 

OSHC Open 
 

Sporting Schools Athletics 
10th, 17th, 24th, 31st March 

 
 

 

 

Dear Students, Parents and Community Members, 
 

GRIP conference for student Leaders – On Wednesday I 

had the pleasure of taking four of our students to this 

conference.  It was inspiring for them to be part of this 

event.  Please see their comments in this newsletter.  
 

2020 Governing Council – I would like to thank Bec 
Thomas, Chris Tagg and Katherine Cottrell who are 
retiring from Governing Council. We are all very 
appreciative of their time, effort and their contribution to Governing Council. 
Our AGM was held earlier this term and it was wonderful to see so many people 
attend again this year.  Governing Council is a vital part of any school and I 
would like to acknowledge and congratulate the following Governing Council 
members for 2020:  
Continuing Members 

Mary Clark - Chairperson 

Fiona Young - Secretary 

Sasha Drexel – Vice Secretary 

David Broderick – Vice Treasurer 

Belinda Smith - committee member 

Kelly Pearce - committee member 

Lynn Rawlings - community member (finance) 

Staff rep (Lianne, Nina, Lauren and Dylan to rotate one each term) 

Jill Gurner – Principal 
 

Our next meeting is on Monday 16th March starting at 7.00pm in the Library. 

Please remember that everyone is welcome to attend our GC meetings.   
 

Leaders Day and Literacy Summit – are two events that I attended last week. 

Over 1,000 Principals from across the state attended the Leaders Day on 

Thursday where we were addressed by people including the Hon. John Gardner 

MP, Minister for Education,  Rick Persse, Chief Executive, Department for 

Education and Susan Cameron, Executive Director, Learning Improvement. The 

program included three breakout sessions that support learning improvement 

for all students.  

New members  

Emma Foster – Vice Chair 

Rebecca Brind – Treasurer  

Taryn James - committee member 

Danni Coad - committee member 

Stacey Elway – community member 
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On Friday Lianne Zalac and Lauren Johnson joined me (and more than 1,600 

other educators) for the Literacy Summit. The day included some key note 

speakers and break out session to support learning improvement.  
 

VIP Open Day – is coming up soon on Wednesday 18th March. Students and 

staff are all looking forward to family, friends and people from our wider 

community visiting us. Morning tea will be provided.  More details are included 

in this newsletter.  
 

Fundraising meeting – Just a reminder that our first fundraising meeting will be 

on Tuesday 10th March from 7.00pm – 8.00 pm in the OSB. Please come along if 

you can. 

 
Jill Gurner 
Principal 
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Eliza:  From this experience, I have learnt to know the way, show the way and to go the way.  My 
favourite part of the day was loud noises.  I have definitely grown in confidence. 
JD:  I learned about what leadership does, generosity and bringing ideas to life.  I enjoyed the segment, 
loud noises and just being a part of it. 
Brayden:  I learned what leadership does in the community around us.  
Grace:  I learnt that being a leader is an ambition not a position.  I also learnt the 4-step Guide.  The best 
part for me was when we did the imaginary skippathon and I learnt the scuba dive by Sam.  I grew in 
confidence a lot.  I would go again. 
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Keeping Safe: Child Protection Curriculum 

The Keeping Safe: Child Protection Curriculum (KS:CPC) is a child safety program for children and young 
people from age 3 to year 12. It teaches children to: 

 recognise abuse and tell a trusted adult about it 
 understand what is appropriate and inappropriate touching 
 understand ways of keeping themselves safe. 

The KS:CPC is mandated in all public preschools and schools and is taught every year by teachers who have 
completed a full day KS:CPC training course. It is a world-class, evidence-based child safety program that is 
used by a range of other Australian and international schools. 

More information on this aspect of the curriculum can be found at:  
https://www.education.sa.gov.au/teaching/curriculum-and-teaching/keeping-safe-child-protection-
curriculum/about-keeping-safe-child 

Fundraising Committee 

Governing Council would like to invite parents and community members to come along to the inaugural 
2020 fundraising committee meeting on Tuesday 10th March in the Old School Building at 7pm.  We 
would love to have your input and ideas.  All welcome! 

https://www.education.sa.gov.au/teaching/curriculum-and-teaching/keeping-safe-child-protection-curriculum/about-keeping-safe-child
https://www.education.sa.gov.au/teaching/curriculum-and-teaching/keeping-safe-child-protection-curriculum/about-keeping-safe-child
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